
 
 
  

  
 

 

Victorian Notice to Mariners 
The following Notice to Mariners is published for general information.  
 
25 March 2024 
Australia – Victoria 
 
No. 137(T) – 2024 
 
Bass Strait   
Ex-HMAS Canberra Dive Site Southern Special Mark Buoy Missing 
 
Date: Immediate 
 
Details: Mariners are advised the lit yellow Special Mark Buoy, marking the southern extent 

of the Ex. HMAS Canberra dive site with characteristics Fl(1)Y 5s 5M is missing from 
approximate location: 38˚18.024’S, 144˚32.591’E (WGS84).  
 

                                           The buoy and light will be reinstated as soon as practicable.  
 

Mariners are advised to navigate with caution within the vicinity of the Ex. HMAS 
Canberra site and abide by the Ex. HMAS Canberra exclusion and special use zone 
directions.  

 
Charts & Publications 
Affected:  AUS143, AU439144 
 
Further Notice: A further Notice will be issued.  
 

If you require any further information, please contact Parks Victoria on 13 1963. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
David Ritman 
Manager Regional Planning 
Southern and Maritime Region 
 
If you wish to receive Parks Victoria issued Notice to Mariners, please email your details to 
noticetomariners@parks.vic.gov.au or visit www.parks.vic.gov.au to view Notices.  

mailto:noticetomariners@parks.vic.gov.au
http://www.parks.vic.gov.au/

